Meeting Victims’ Needs Post-Conviction Study Group

Recommendations for PROBATION AGENCIES IN MINNESOTA
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These are excerpts from the full list of recommendations, which is available at: http://www.clarityfacilitation.com/postconviction.  The full list of recommendation includes recommendations for many agencies, not just for probation agencies.  The full report also includes more recommendations for the ideal, long-term responses to victims’ needs.  (michael@clarityfacilitation.com, 612-521-1889).

FOR ALL PROBATION AGENCIES (Including all agencies that deliver probation in Minnesota):

1) Local agents should ensure that the amount of restitution an offender owes is set and included with any orders of commitment to the Commissioner of Corrections.

2) Victim needs, rights, and resources training should be required training as part of the DOC and other agencies' New Agent Academy.  District Supervisors and local corrections supervisors should be encouraged to arrange for, or provide regular updates and sharing of information on new and existing resources.

3) Involve victim advocacy/victim services representatives as trainers for corrections reentry staff (caseworkers, facility transition staff) and probation agents. Offer this training with regional emphasis, inviting victim advocates and service providers from the local area to attend.
4) When community service is ordered, a community service placement that relates to the offense and/or the expressed preferences of the victim should be considered and made when possible and appropriate.  (( See sidebar on pages seven and eight of the full report for necessary victim safety considerations)
5) All agents should be familiar with restitution collection procedures in their own county, including revenue recapture and civil judgments.

6) Supervising agents need to monitor restitution payments as they do other obligations such as payments of fines and fees.  We recommend that probation agents’ performance reviews evaluate how consistently they monitor their offenders’ restitution payments.  

7) We recommend that agents work with local victim advocates to address concerns about victim safety.  Agents should be open to meeting with a victim and their advocate to discuss the victim's safety concerns.  We are NOT suggesting that agents would have the responsibility of developing safety plans, but agents should work with victims and advocates to figure out how to keep the victim safe from the offender, including establishing supervision conditions that could help.  
8) The study group recommends that each county convene a cross-agency, ad hoc committee composed of local resource people to define their own workable post conviction response to victims – one that best meets their specific community needs, resources and issues. The document, “Collaboration Protocol for Addressing Post-Conviction Victim Needs in Local Jurisdictions,” attached as Appendix E, recommends who should be involved in local discussions, topics to cover, and processes for implementation. Convener of these groups may vary from county to county and could include the Chief Judge, probation, victim advocacy or others.  In some counties, such as Dakota, cross-disciplinary criminal justice groups already exit.  In these cases, we recommend that existing cross-disciplinary groups take on the task of evaluating post-conviction victim issue themselves--or convene an ad-hoc group to do this project.  We recommend that OJP encourage the formation of county-level groups by identifying people in each county to convene such groups.






� Recognizing that there are different delivery systems for probation in Minnesota (from the DOC, Community Corrections Act Counties, and County Probation Offices), these recommendations are intended to apply to all of these groups.  In the full report, this group of agencies is referred to as “All Probation Agencies.”





